Memorandum of Understanding

Department of Political Science
College of Liberal Arts
March 2014
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Political Science, the College of Liberal Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biannual report.

The Department of Political Science completed its last program review in 2005. Since that time, the department has accomplished the major recommended initiatives by articulating strong learning outcomes and a comprehensive plan for the assessment of student learning in the BA, and by revising the curriculum of both BA and MA degrees to bring greater focus, depth, and coherence to the curriculum. Faculty are now assessing the effectiveness of the new curriculum in respect to student learning outcomes for the BA, and are developing an assessment plan for the MA.
Strengths of the program include faculty who are highly qualified and productive, and devoted to the success of their students. The department is commended for its distinctive emphasis on student engagement in programs such as Model UN, Moot Court, and practicum courses. The external reviewer praised the new curriculum as offering a unique and bold approach that engaged faculty across the different branches of the discipline and curriculum. 
Issues identified in the course of the program review included instructional needs in the areas of American Politics and Public Law in order to support the revised curriculum. The external reviewer recommended restoring political theory as a major track in the MA program, noting that such a restoration would attract strong students. The review also identified the need for a mentoring program for junior faculty that would help them assimilate into the department, college, and university life. In respect to assessment, the department was encouraged to develop a formative assessment plan for the revised MA so that any needed adjustments can be made as the new program is implemented. Finally, the review pointed out the need for the restoration of support for undergraduate and graduate advising as well for the Model UN program.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The college will work with the department to prioritize faculty hiring in areas of curricular need.

2. The college will work with the department to support faculty who are responsible for advising and mentoring students in the BA, MA, Moot Court and Model UN through assigned time.

3. The department will implement an assessment plan for the MA and use the findings to refine and adjust the new program as needed.
4. The department will develop a mentoring program to assist junior faculty in assimilating into department, college, and university life.

5. The department will consider restoring political theory as a major track within the MA.  
6. The program will provide a biannual update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its biannual assessment report.

This MOU has been read and approved by:
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College Dean: ______________________________
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